April 25, 1957

Mr. E. Jefferson Murphy R
Director of Programs

Institute of African-American Relations
1234 20th Street, N.W.

Washington.-T, D. C.

Dear Mr. Murphy:

Our Committee on Foreign Student Admissions has reviewed our site
uation a bit further. We feel that we would be in a position to offer
a substantial scholarship to an African student at either the junior or
senior level or as a graduate student. I think if we are going to con=
sider any student who is now in the United States, we should do it at .‘
the graduate level. We are very reticent about taking transfer students.
Between our scholarship offerings and work, the gap which the student
would need to fill in would amount to about $400 or $500. -Our scholar-
ship aid for graduate students is a bit more liberal than those for
undergraduastes. I wrote to you about this matter in February. We have
a new university administration, and it has taken sometime to get our
lines clear on next year's foreign student scholarships. If you have
the transcripts on one or two students which you would like to submit
to us, we would be pleased to review them. I am also writing to Walter
Prosser at the IIE.

Sincerely,

Forrest D. Brown
Foreign Student Advisor
FDB:ce



